H.R.C.C.C. 26th AGM




17th November 2018
Agenda

1. Officer’s Reports

2. Election of Officers

3. Proposals Received
4. Discussion Topics
5. AOB (discussion Items)

Present :
Roger Cosgrove, Chris Forrest, Ian Smith, Martyn Ross, Darren Lee, Zak Finlay, Colin Oscroft, Gary Oscroft, Matt Chambers, Bob Harley, Shane Calver, Tony Cooke
Meeting opened at 12:10 at Heath Lane Academy
Chairman’s Report (Chris Forrest)
It was reported that the club had another good year.  The things we decided to do at the previous years AGM had been accomplished : A new Track Markings rack and a rack for the Carpets had both been purchased and found extremely beneficial when setting up and taking down the track.  New corner dots and new polycarbonate bends had been made too.

Also reported was that following the termination of outdoor racing that the move of the container to the school premises was still ongoing.

Finally, it was said that we had approached Schumacher Racing to see if they would be willing to provide a shop at the club, but this came to nothing.  However, Torque RC have a presence at the club most weeks so items can be ordered from them and delivered on Saturdays when they are here.
Treasurer’s Report (Roger Cosgrove)

Roger reaffirmed that the indoor meetings are the only ones that the club now holds, and went on to explain that the Total Income (from race fees and tuckshop) amounted to £7812.  The annual expense amounted to £7561 which gave a small operating profit of £250.

A breakdown of the expenditure was given, with some £5016 being spent on hall rent, equipment (including the new racking mentioned above) coming in at £1151, the balance being consumables (paper, carpet tape, etc), tuck shop supplies, etc.

Roger added that the there is some £5400 in the savings account, but that the container move (including the legal fees) will come to circa £1000.

Roger went on to re-affirm that in his belief these funds should be spent on equipment if necessary and not stock-piled in the club accounts. 

Election of Officer’s

The Treasurer and Secretary were both up for re-election this year, the existing Treasurer (Roger Cosgrove) and Secretary (Ian Smith) both said that they were willing to stand again for the posts and were both duly elected, both being proposed by Chris Forrest and seconded by Bob Harley.
Proposals Received

None

Discussion Topics

None
AOB

Roger commented that GT12 numbers were down and asked the floor why.  Bob Harley put forward that the GT12 racers don’t like the “new” carpet.  This is unfortunate because the carpet is preferred by the touring car members (i.e. those on rubber tyres).
On the subject of the carpet, it was mentioned that by comparison to the PrimaFelt the new carpet is reasonably cheap but is not as sustainable having no more than a 3 year life span.

The current premises was discussed, it being stated that it is OK but would be better if bigger which would allow us to offer larger meetings.  A larger venue at Desford College had been looked at, and it was reiterated by Roger that we should always be on the lookout for a better or alternative venue.
With the drop off of GT12 numbers, the M Class was suggested as a suitable introductory class, running on rubber tyres and being somewhat slower than either touring or GT12 classes making it a better car for the rookie class.  Although it was reiterated that we are still a “race what you want” club.
It was suggested that Reverse should be banned in all classes as it can be dangerous for marshals to go onto the track only to find that the car being rescued reverses away just as the marshal gets there.  An alternative would be that cars having reverse could be marked somehow (perhaps a flag on the aerial).  It was decided to monitor the situation to see if it became a problem.
Finally, Roger made comment about the children at race meetings, stating that the parents/grandparents are responsible for their children and should actively oversee them. He said that while we allow them space to play (i.e. outside by the containers or in the storage area in the corridor) that they are unsupervised, but should be by their responsible adult.
The meeting was closed at 12:35
